

# Leigh-On-Mendip Recreation Field Management Committee

## Minutes of meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> April 2025

Present: Vicky Higgins, Alan Dagger, Denis Pattison, Ty Schlechter, Martin Carter

Apologies: David Pattison

1. The Feb minutes were agreed

### JOBS

2. Paint the changing room. They need clearing out.
3. Clear 1m around the new trees. Top trees **done** , Trees near gate need doing.  
**ACTION TS**
4. Rich is planning to paint a sign to Coronation Park on the garage. He has been asked to do designs **ACTION TS**
5. Get rid of dead freezer, **ACTION MC**
6. , Stereo, etc and clear out changing room **ALL**
7. Moles. Signs of return.
8. One bar on the bench near the small gate is broken. **ACTION DP**
9. The hedge behind the clubhouse **completed**

### FINANCE

10. Electricity reading is 02539 usage 65
11. Allotments water reading 0135.328 usage 3.615.
12. Main water reading 00344.01
13. See finance report.

### CRICKET

14. VH has contacted Dave Cox about the roller. It has been moved

### FOOTBALL

15. All OK. Now practising Wednesday and Thursday nights and would like to continue arrangement next year. Agreed we would keep payment at same rate.

### BONUS BALL

16. March winners were Trevor & Sue Dunsford and Paul & Sharron Collis. **paid**
17. April winners Simon Wolf and Ian Henderson. Money was given to **VH and MC to pay.**

### FUND RAISING

18. Still got the last copy of the tea book to raise funds at a suitable opportunity.
19. Car show 6 July – car show + village day. There is a proposal to expand this to more like a fete. Martin to contact village groups **ACTION MC**

### ALLOTMENTS

## H&S.

20. The back track was very slippery when wet, quarry has agree to help us with chippings and Hans has agree to transport the gravel to the track. He is very busy at the moment, but will do when less so.

## REGULAR ITEMS

21. Weekly inspection completed in March by VH.

22. Emergency lighting, smoke/CO alarms, elec meter, water meter, accident book all checked by DP No issues

23. Parish Mag – BC winners, Car show and Beacon lighting 8th May **ACTION DP**

## Jobs from annual list (deleted if done or not needed).

### OUTSTANDING

- a. Health and Safety Risk Assessment, & survey of clubhouse and grounds for handling, storage, fire and general hazards in odd years. After the new equipment is done. VH proposed March **ACTION DP**
- b. H&SO review H&S policy and Action List in odd years, and report to LRFMC **ACTION DP**
- c. Wicksteed inspection. **STILL** Awaiting a date. Cost has increased a lot. MC may have new contact for a cheaper deal. VH will chase. Martin is keen to do course. **ACTION VH/MC**

### SEPTEMBER

### JANUARY

d. Check fire extinguishers. DP awaiting a response. **ACTION DP**

### FEBRUARY

### APRIL

- e. Annual General Meeting.
- f. Provide report to annual parish meeting. 17<sup>th</sup> May VH . Vicki Trundle happy to do as PC rep.
- g. Start cutting grass

24. 3 boulders from Halecombe. Waiting for installation **ACTION VH**

### AOB

25. After last meeting we were asked if trees in the carpark could be trimmed. This was agreed and has now been completed.

26. There has been some rat damage in the club house FH and VH to sort.

27. We have been asked if WI can plant tree in the Rec or park to celebrate an anniversary. We have agreed. We would like ornamental non-poisonous berry tree.

28. Could we do anything for VE day question asked by PC. Agreed to light Beacon and bar. 8pm start.

Date of next meeting 12<sup>th</sup> May 7.30 rec